
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     Sunday Worship 9:00 & 10:30 am                                                   

                                                                                  395 Valley Road, Wayne, New Jersey 07470 
     Saturday Worship 6pm                  sttimothynj.org 

 

 

The Rev. Robert M. Mountenay, Pastor 

 

395 Valley Road, Wayne, NJ 07470 

Parsonage 

Director of Music 

Administrative Assistant 

Church Office Email 

 Phone: (973) 694-8316 

Phone: (973) 694-2036 

Caroline Parody 

Laurie Crowley 

st.tims395@yahoo.com 
 

 

Church Council 

Dr. Lori Bleeker …………….. (201) 485-7384 

Edward Cleaver …………….. (201) 337-5411 

Laura Dec …………….. (973) 835-2348 

Anthony DeStefano …………….. (973) 694-1445 

Cindy Gaffney …………….. (973) 694-1595 

Fallon Goskowski …………….. (862) 485-2651 

Pat Kaplan …………….. (973) 341-7920 

James Koppenal …………….. (973) 406-7405 

Eddy Schloesser …………….. (973) 402-1464 

Lori VanDerStad …………….. (862) 203-9549 

Barbara Westerberg …………….. (973) 696-1471 

Hannah Wantula …………….. (973) 616-8330 



 

  

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
1 

9 & 10:30 am  
Worship with 
Holy Communion  
 

2 
9 am 
Mon Morn Crew 
9:30 am 
HHM Sorting 
 

3 
11:30 am 
Chair Yoga 

4 
11 am 
PrimeTimers  
6pm 
Soup/Study  
7:15 pm: AAFH 

5 6 
7 pm AAFH 
(AA in Fellowship Hall) 

 

7 
6 pm 
Worship with 
Holy Communion 
 
 

8 
9 & 10:30 am  
Worship with 
Holy Communion  
 

 

Stew Sunday 

 9 
9 am 
Mon Morn Crew 
9:30 am 
HHM Sorting 
 

10 
11:30 am 
Chair Yoga 
7:30 pm 
Council Meeting 
 

11 

10 am 
Angel Circle 
12 Noon 
Miriam Circle 
6pm 
Soup/Study 
7:15 pm: AAFH 

12 
 
 

 

 

13 
7 pm AAFH 
 
 

14 
9:30 am 
Bookworms 
6 pm 
Worship with 
Holy Communion 

15 
9 & 10:30 am  
Worship with 
Holy Communion  

16 
9 am 
Mon Morn Crew 
9:30 am 
HHM Sorting 

17 
11:30 am 
Chair Yoga 
1pm   
Knitting 
7pm 
CEC Meeting  
 

18 
6pm 
Soup/Study 
7:15 pm: AAFH 

19 
10:30 am 
Adult Book  
Group 
 
 
 

Joseph, Guardian of Jesus 

20 
7 pm AAFH 
 

 
 

 

21 
6 pm 
Worship with 
Holy Communion 

 
 

22 
9 & 10:30 am  
Worship with 
Holy Communion  

 
 

 23 
9 am 
Mon Morn Crew 
9:30 am 
HHM Sorting 
 
 

24 
10:15 am 
Atrium Hymn Sing 
11:30 am 
Chair Yoga 
 

25 
10 am 
Angel Circle 
6pm 
Soup/Study 
7:15 pm: AAFH 

Annunciation of our Lord 

26 
 

27 
7 pm AAFH 
 

28 
6 pm 
Worship with 
Holy Communion 

 
 

 
29 

9 & 10:30 am  
Worship with 
Holy Communion  
 

 

30 
9 am 
Mon Morn Crew 
9:30 am 
HHM Sorting 

31 
11:30 am 
Chair Yoga 
 

    

TIPS Deadline! 

March 2020 



Date Altar Guild Ushers Acolytes Reader Communion 
Assistants 

Coffee 
Hosts 

March 1 
 
Lent 1 

Alice Huizinga 
Mary Laverack 

Dave Taranto 
Amy Taranto 
Tom Sajban 
Alex Banu 

Jacob Dittmer 
Joshua Dittmer 

Nancy Tammi n/a The Davidsons 

March 8 
 
Lent 2 
 
 

Valerie McGrath 
Lori VanDerStad 

Bob Bartelt 
Rick Beyer 
Jeff Riotto 
Pat Kaplan 

Henry McGrath 
Caroline Corbett 

Art DeRose n/a Terri & Colin 
Loftus 
Ilona & Hailey 
Oosterwyk 

March 15 
 
Lent 3 

Debbie Andersen 
Karen Sajban 

Cindy Gaffney 
Andrew Gaffney 
Olivia Gaffney 
Doug Zangrilli 

Tricia Kellstrom 
Tyler Westerberg 

Linda O’Sullivan n/a The Wantulas 

March 22 
 
Lent 4 

Ilona Oosterwyk 
Terri Loftus 

Marnie Sperling 
Lindsay Sperling 
Craig Beyer 
Rick Beyer 

Colin Loftus 
Hailey Oosterwyk 

Ilona Oostewyk n/a Barbara Tammi 
Nancy Tammi 

March 29 
 
Lent 5 

Nancy Farnina 
Debra Tanis 

Tom Sajban 
Ken DeAngelis 
Dave Taranto 
Amy Taranto 

Ryan Bedi 
Ava Serventi 

Danielle 
Fernandez 

n/a Alice Huizinga 
Karen Kong 

Worship Participants 

 

March 2020 

 



 

From the Pastor 

Lenten Soup & Study: More Hymns! 
 

Ladies and gentlemen, for my last act I will lead another series of hymn studies at this 
year’s Soup & Study sessions.  Ash Wednesday is February 26, and, as is our custom, 
we’ll have two services on that day, at 12:00 noon and 7:30 pm.  Both will feature an 
order for public confession, the imposition of ashes, and the sacrament of Holy 
Communion.  Our Soup & Study series will begin the following Wednesday, March 4. 
We gather in the kitchen for our simple meal of soup, bread, and dessert (well, maybe 
it’s not all that simple!) at 6:00 pm, and we regroup in the parlor at 7:00 for our study. 
 

We had such a good time last year singing and studying favorite hymns that we decided 
that a second year of hymns would be in order.  This year the emphasis will be on 
seasonal hymns, rather than the general hymns that predominated last year’s study.   
 

During week one, we’ll look at Advent hymns.  As you know, some of my favorite hymns 
are those that anticipate the coming of Christmas, as well as the coming again of Christ 
in power and glory.  Since I’ll be away that week, Robin Koegel will lead you through 
these hymns. 
 

Weeks two and three will feature Christmas carols and hymns of the Epiphany season.  
We’ll study the hymns of Lent and Holy Week during week four, and we’ll conclude our 
study in week five with a survey of Easter and Pentecost hymns.  Since we don’t sing 
or say “Alleluia” during Lent, we’ll have to find some novel way of vocalizing the “A 
Word” when we sing the songs of Easter ten days before the festival of the 
resurrection. 
 

I hope you’ll join us for this year’s Soup & Study series.  Even if you can’t be there for 
the meal, please consider coming to the study.  These gatherings are a lot of fun, and 
they’re also informative and edifying.  Plus, it may be the last chance you have to sit in 
on classes that I teach.   
        

        In Jesus’ name, 
 

 
        Pastor Robin Mountenay 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Should you be on this list, and you’re not?? 

Please email Laurie at st.tims395@yahoo.com 

or call the office at 973-694-8316! 

 

 

3/2 Donna Milito 

3/3 Brendan Loftus 

3/5 Katherine Knittel 

3/6 Rachel Stevens 

3/7 Andrew Konnerth 

3/8 Anna Dittmer 

3/8 Christopher Gaffney 

3/10 Diana DeAngelis 

3/11 Claire Zimmerman 

3/12 Amanda Loftus 

3/13 Patrick Kaplan 

3/13 Stevie Lynn Fabian 

3/14 Joyce Steible 

3/14 Dorothy Lender 

 

 

3/16 Arthur DeRose 

3/18 Barbara Kaplan 

3/18 Alice Huizinga 

3/19 Rebecca Kremen 

3/19 Kieran Roman 

3/22 Cliff Konnerth 

3/23 Donna McHugh 

3/23 Robert Bartelt 

3/24 Marie Beyer 

3/25 Amanda George 

3/28 Evalyn Johnson 

3/28 Samantha Scillieri 

3/30 Barbara Tammi 

3/31 Peter Johanson 

 

 

 

 

3/6 Carolyn & Louis Russo 

3/10 Rebecca & Richard Kremen 

3/26 Dorothy & Ray Lender 

 

mailto:st.tims395@yahoo.com


 

 

     MEMORIALS 

 

 
 
There were no Memorial purchases during this month.  
 
  

No Memorial Garden pavers were purchased this 
month, so our paver total stands at 114. The price 
of a paver is $300.00. Checks may be made to St. 
Timothy Memorial Fund, with the words “Memorial 
Garden” on the memo line. Pavers may be engraved 
with the names of deceased loved ones, or left 
blank for future engraving. Paver application sheets 
are available in the narthex. See Pat Winters for 

further information or assistance. The Memorial Garden is self-supporting; gifts are 
welcome at all times! 
 
We also welcome contributions to the fund for 
restoration and enhancement of our Church organ. The 
work is on-going and should be completed very soon.  
Checks may be made to St. Timothy Memorial Fund, 
with the words “Organ Repair” on the memo line. 
 
We are grateful to all who have given to the St. Timothy 
Memorial Funds – the General Memorial Fund, the 
Music Fund, the George Laubscher Monday Morning 
Fund, the Memorial Garden Fund, the Eternal Light 
Candle Fund, and the Flanders/Schleer Scholarship Loan Funds – and for the faithful 
repayments to the loan funds. We welcome additional contributions as we assist 
families with the high price of college.  



Adult Book Group ~ March 16th     

We've continue reading Days of Awe and Wonder by 
Marcus J. Borg.  

We'll go on to chapter 12 this month. Join us the 3rd 
Thursday of each month at 10:30 in the morning. We 
would love to have you join us.  We meet in the parlor 

and Art DeRose is our leader so you know it's a mixture of study and laughter. 

Art, Sandy, Nancy, Mary, Le and Barbara 

 

 

Bookworms ~ March 14th
 

We will be meeting March 14th at the usual Barnes & Noble coffee 
shop.  Our book selection is Eight Hundred Grapes by Laura Dave. 
Come and join us for good camaraderie and interesting 
discussion. We'd love to have you.  
 

March - Eight hundred Grapes by Laura Dave 

April - The Gown by Jennifer Robinson 

May - Eleanor Olimpant is Fine by Gail Honeyman 

June - The Alice Network by Kate Quinn 
 

Join us any time at the coffee shop in Barnes & Noble on Rt. 46.  Happy reading. 

        Colleen, Nancy, Carolyn,  

Le, Elsie and Barbara 

 

 
Don't forget Knitting and Crocheting on Tuesday, 

March 17th at 1 o'clock. Beginners and experts 

welcome. We meet in the church parlor. Come for 

sharing in our work and helping each other when 

needed. It's a fun time.  



Come join us. There are approximately 8 of us that 
attend weekly on Tuesdays from 11:30am to 12:30pm. 
Both men and women are welcome, some of us are 
church members and some are from the community. All 
are welcome.  
 

We meet in Fellowship hall every week. You may have 
noticed the chair set up. The cost is $30 a month. We have a great yoga 
leader who teaches us in ways to help both body and mind. 
 

 

Do you know of a parishioner, family member or 
friend who is undergoing medical procedures, 
needs comfort in times of stress, suffering 
bereavement, during an illness or recovery and 
would benefit from prayer or meditation from 
others? The prayer shawl ministry has lovingly 

hand knitted and crocheted prayer shawls that are created through a ritual 
of prayer asking God to answer whatever need the recipient may have, 
asking Him to bless them and surround them with His love. The softness of 
the shawl is a reminder of His love as they are surrounded with it. Share it 
with loved ones, or cuddle with others with it. Please let Pastor Mountenay 
know of anyone who might be in need of the embrace of a hug and prayers 
as they go throughout their day.  
 

 

 

 

 
March  1           Barbara Tammi 
                        Nancy Tammi 
March 8           Terri & Colin Loftus 
                               Ilona & Hailey Oosterwyck 

March 15         The Wantulas 
March 22          The Davidsons  
March 29         Alice Hunzinga 
                        Karen Kong   

 
April 5            Palm Sunday 
                      No Coffee 
April 12          Easter Sunday 
                      No Coffee 
April  19         Tanya & Tricia Kellstrom 
                      Jacki & Ava Serventi  
April 26          Sandy DeRose 
                      Alisa & Caroline Corbett 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    Lent has started. This is a good time for self-reflection. 
 
    Our chair yoga instructor, Debbie, often gives us thoughts to ponder. 
She has said to us Wabi Sabi (Japanese, may not have spelled it right) we 
are all perfectly imperfect. Is this one of the things you need to remember? 
 
    She gave us another example to think about. She said they catch (don't 
know where) monkeys by putting a banana inside a cage. The monkey 
reaches in through the bars, but the bars are too narrow to pull the 
banana out. The monkey won't let go of the banana and they can easily 
catch them. Is there something you won't let go of even though it harms 
you? Do you treat yourself like someone you take care of and help? 
 
    Pastor reminded us this afternoon at Miriam circle that Luther said 
we are "Simuil Justus et Peccator" we are simultaneously Saint and sinner. 
Do you accept yourself as you are? God works in mysterious ways and is 
working through you. We may never know or see the results. Wabi Sabi 
- we are perfectly imperfect. 
 
Remember God is always with you. 

 
 

More “Make Life Easy” next Tips 
Barbara Westerberg 

 

Make Life Easy 



 

Angels Circle 

 

The Angels will meet on March 11
th
 and 25

th
, 

weather permitting. 

 

If anyone would like to take kits home to make quilt tops, please 

speak to me. Thanks. 

 

Barbara Kaplan 

 

 

Wayne Interfaith Network 

Currently WIN is serving 126 clients and their 

families. Approximately 66 children are served each 

month. The pantry particularly needs canned stew 

and chili, personal care items, vegetable oil, 

condiments, canned fruit, canned meat and fish, 

Chef-boyardee products, peanut butter & jelly. 

 

Monetary donations are greatly appreciated and may be made “in memory 

of” or “in honor of”. Mail to Wayne Interfaith Network, PO Box 3341, 

Wayne, NJ 07474-3341.  

 

Thank you for your generosity. 

www.WinFoodPantry.org 

 
 

 
 

http://www.winfoodpantry.org/


 

 
 
 
 
 
 

As we well know, there are many issues 
facing seniors.  Some are medical, some 
financial, and one issue that tends to get 
over-looked is spiritual.   It has been 
documented in studies that seniors tend to 
pray more and read the Bible more as they 
age.  In one study it was found that 75% of 
older Americans pray at least once a day.   
Bible reading has declined in many age 
groups but half of the Americans over 65 
read the Bible at least twice a week 
compared to 27% of the people between 
the ages of 18 and 29.   Seniors teach us 
that our faith life is always capable of 

growth, from birth to old age. Seniors attend church more regularly than any 
other age group.  Our faith helps us mature in God’s wisdom and experience 
His love.  
 
Unfortunately there are times when elderly people encounter obstacles to 
spiritual support systems.  Some are unable to get to church and participate 
in worship and other activities.  Without realizing it, some congregations put 
their efforts and energy on young families with children… leaving seniors to 
feel left outside of the community.  Some have hearing issues making it 
difficult to hear sermons and to have conversations with other parishioners.  
It is sometimes difficult for seniors with dementia to participate in worship as 
they experience anxiety in groups.  Church attendance, prayer, and reading 
the Bible is known to have a positive impact on health.   
 
We lift up with gratitude the many seniors in our congregation. Many of these 
people are responsible for the gifts that we enjoy as a congregation today as 
they spent their younger years raising children in the church and helping to 



build this congregation through teaching Sunday school, serving on church 
council, participating in WELCA , among other ministries in the church.    
 
The Senior Ministry Team exists to serve our seniors.  If there is an unmet 
need, perhaps someone needing a ride or some other type of care, please let 
a member of the team know.  Members of the Team:  Pastor Mountenay, 
Barbara Johansen, Barbara Johansen, Carolyn Russo, Eileen Smith, 
Barbara Tammi, and Barbara Westerberg.  You serve this congregation 
with such dedication, we wish to serve you. 
 
For the Senior Ministry Team, 
Eileen Smith 
 
    

 

 
 

PRIME TIMERS 
MARCH 4 • 11 AM-1 PM 

“The Aging Brain” 
 
Maureen Braen, CDP, CPXP, Care 
Experience Coordinator of Christian 
Healthcare Center will present “The 
Aging Brain.”    Almost 40%  of people 
over the age of 65 experience some 
form of memory loss.  Very often this is 
age-associated memory impairment 
which is a part of the natural aging 
process; sometimes it is more serious.  Ms. Braen will lead us in a discussion 
on memory loss in seniors.  We look forward to seeing our seniors on March 
4th for this important discussion.  If you need a ride, please call the church 
office and we will arrange for someone to pick you up. 
 
Bring a brown bag lunch and, as always, dessert and coffee will be served. 
  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Beth Gebhart from Lutheran Social Ministries is coming on March 1 to explain in a 
Childrens Sermon what a “Fidget Blanket” is and how they help some people.  Tables 
will be set up with supplies and she will be leading the activity.  The Sunday School, 
Adult Forum and Congregation are invited to Fellowship Hall around 9:20 to help 
make this very important tool for restless hands. 
 
The SonRise Bistro is in need of someone to keep it up and running next Sunday 
School year.  Terri Loftus has been doing this important job for many years and will 
not be continuing in the fall going forward.  These are some of the tasks that need 
to be taken care of: collect the Sunday School weekly offering, attendance for the 
Cross and Crown Awards, curriculum, making copies and passing out flyers, coffee 
and supplies, emptying the garbage and turning off the room lights.  If these tasks 
seem too much for one, several of you may want to help out.   “Many Hands Make 
Light Work”.  Thank you for considering this very important calling.   
  

In His Name, 
Laura Dec 
 

Dates to Remember: 

March 1 – “Fidget Blanket” Activity  

March 8– Daylight Savings Time Begins – Clocks Ahead 1 Hour  

April 5 – Palm Sunday  

April 10 – Good Friday 

April 12 – Easter Sunday – NO Sunday School 

 

 



Heart ‘n Hands Mission  
 

In March, we are asking once again for reading glasses 
for the homeless.  Last year we collected 133 pairs and 
ask for your help in surpassing that number in 2020.  
Please look around the house, in your desk drawers, 
purses, and jacket pockets for those old pairs you stashed 

away but don’t need any more.  We have a specially marked crate in the 
Donation Station on the church school level.   (Please do not deposit 
prescription eyeglasses.)  Thank you for your continuing generous support of 
our mission! 
 

Lord, we ask that you watch over those in need, that they may find shelter 
when they seek it, food when they are hungry, clothing and comfort when 
they are cold, and Your grace and loving encouragement in their darkness. 
 

 

STEW SUNDAY • MARCH 8th 
 

Will you consider making a batch of stew for the guests at 
Eva’s Kitchen in Paterson?  We always hear words of 
gratitude from the guests at Eva’s Kitchen for the meal 
prepared for them.   
 

Once again we are joining with the congregation of 
Immaculate Heart of Mary to provide this nourishing meal.  
The past few times we’ve participated in Stew Sunday we’ve 
just about been able to serve everyone.  The number of 
guests continues to grow.  We always hope for left-over stew 
as this is distributed to a women’s shelter.    
 

The stew should be put into toss-away containers and brought to the church either 
Saturday night or Sunday before 10:00 a.m.  You may also bring it on Friday 
during office hours (9-12).  On Sunday at 10:00 the stews from St. Timothy are 
loaded up for transport to Eva’s Kitchen. 
 

We have a sign-up sheet posted on the happenings board.  As we need a count 
of stews, please sign up on the bulletin board across from the elevator or let Eileen 
Smith or Laura Dec know that you will be cooking.     
 

Thank you!  Laura and Eileen 



Garey and Fallon Goskowski will be starring in the 11th Annual Cabaret 

4 A Cure. Please come and support this amazing charity that gives 

back to cancer fighters. There will also be an open rehearsal on 15 

March at 6 pm in Fellowship Hall. Please contact the Goskowskis if you 

have any questions.  

 

  



Bosnia IST 2020 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are now working on our 20th year of Healing, Hope and Peace. The 

team has been finalized at 30 individuals, the largest since 2008! Two 

additional Friendship camps have been added for a total of seven, 

including the special needs school, Leptir (Butterfly) :-) Yea!  Hannah 

and Christian Wantula and I are excited to be part of this year’s travel 

team and we ask you join us in prayers for careful preparation and a 

wonderful trip. We will be formalizing a Bosnia Sunday here at St. 

Timothy sometime this spring, in the meantime tote bags are in if you 

would like to lend your artistic talents and decorate one (or more) as 

a gift for the kids and teachers we meet there please let me 

know.  remember it's "God's Work, Our Hands". 

In His name, Cliff 

 



 
Global Emergency Response 

and Assistance (GERA) Update 
 

 
While no new refugee families have been settled in the area. 
Several refugee families living in the Elizabeth area have 
recently sought help from GERA. Director Siandar Khan has 
in turn reached out to us for help. Thankfully their clothing 
needs are being responded to by Hearts 'n Hands Mission. 
Sikandar  is also collecting furniture and household items they 
often need. If you have items you would like to donate please 
contact Cliff Konnerth at (201) 757-4086 or 
Ksnacs@msn.com.  Thank you. 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St. Timothy picked another Super Bowl winner; thank 

you for all our members who participated in the Super 

Bowl food drive for WIN.           

Please 

remember the 

extra envelopes! 

At this time of year there are two 

Additional envelopes to Remember: 

1. Initial Offering: Helps to Offset the Cost of Envelopes 

2. The Lutheran: Helps to offset the cost of “Living 

Lutheran” Magazine 

 



   

   

Sunday, March 1   Genesis 2:15-17; 3:1-7  Romans 5:12-19   Matthew 4:1-11 
Monday, March 2   1 Kings 19:1-8    Hebrews 2:10-18    Psalm 32 
Tuesday, March 3   Genesis 4:1-16    Hebrews 4:14–5:10   Psalm 32 
Wednesday, March 4  Exodus 34:1-9, 27-28   Matthew 18:10-14   Psalm 32 
Thursday, March 5  Isaiah 51:1-3    2 Timothy 1:3-7    Psalm 121 
Friday, March 6   Micah 7:18-20    Romans 3:21-31    Psalm 121 
Saturday, March 7  Isaiah 51:4-8    Luke 7:1-10    Psalm 121 
Sunday, March 8   Genesis 12:1-4a    Romans 4:1-5, 13-17   John 3:1-17 
Monday, March 9   Numbers 21:4-9    Hebrews 3:1-6    Psalm 128 
Tuesday, March 10  Isaiah 65:17-25    Romans 4:6-13    Psalm 128 
Wednesday, March 11  Ezekiel 36:22-32    John 7:53-8:11    Psalm 128 
Thursday, March 12  Exodus 16:1-8    Colossians 1:15-23   Psalm 95 
Friday, March 13   Exodus 16:9-21    Ephesians 2:11-22   Psalm 95 
Saturday, March 14  Exodus 16:27-35    John 4:1-6     Psalm 95 
Sunday, March 15  Exodus 17:1-7    Romans 5:1-11    John 4:5-42 
Monday, March 16  Genesis 24:1-17    2 John 1 - 13    Psalm 81  
Tuesday, March 17  Genesis 29:1-4    1 Corinthians 10:1-4   Psalm 81 
Wednesday, March 18  Jeremiah 2:4-13    John 7:14-31, 37-39   Psalm 81 
Thursday, March 19  2 Samuel 7:4, 8-16   Romans 4:13-18    Matthew 1:16, 18-21, 24a 
Friday, March 20   1 Samuel 15:22-31   Ephesians 5:1-9    Psalm 23 
Saturday, March 21  1 Samuel 15:32-34   John 1:1-9     Psalm 23 
Sunday, March 22  1 Samuel 16:1-13   Ephesians 5:8-14   John 9:1-41 
Monday, March 23  Isaiah 59:9-19   Acts 9:1-20     Psalm 146 
Tuesday, March 24  Isaiah 42:14-21    Colossians 1:9-14   Psalm 146 
Wednesday, March 25  Isaiah 7:10-14    Hebrews 10:4-10    Luke 1:26-38 
Thursday, March 26  Ezekiel 1:1-3, 2:8-3:3   Revelation 10:1-11   Psalm 130 
Friday, March 27   Ezekiel 33:10-16    Revelation 11:15-19   Psalm 130 
Saturday, March 28  Ezekiel 36:8-15    Luke 24:44-53    Psalm 130 
Sunday, March 29  Ezekiel 37:1-14   Romans 8:6-11    John 11:1-45 
Monday, March 30  1 Kings 17:17-24    Acts 20:7-12    Psalm 143 
Tuesday, March 31  2 Kings 4:18-37    Ephesians 2:1-10    Psalm 143 

MARCH LECTIONARY 
 



St. Timothy Business & Service Directory 

 

BUSINESSES 

 

_____ 

__ 
 

___ 

 

Evalyn Johnson’s Granddaughter:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Tastefully Simple 
 

Laura Dec, Consultant 

Midnightangel2@optonline.net 

www.tastefullysimple.com 
 

Simplified Lifestyles through 

Convenient & Unique Gourmet Foods 
 

(973) 835-2348                                                ID# 0059231 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Sandy’s Art Studio 
Come join us and experience the joy of art! 

 

 • Oil painting • Pen & Ink • 

• Color Pencil • Drawing • and more • 

We get kids to think out-of-the-box, learning creativity 
 

Age 5 to Adult 

1st lesson free • Wayne, NJ 
Call: 973-956-7654 • Email: kittykayy2@yahoo.com 

 

20% off 

St. Tim 

Members 

 

St. Tim’s Business/Service Listing 

contact Laurie Crowley at 973-694-8316 

or email at st.tims395@yahoo.com 
 

LeashNLather@gmail.com 

www.facebook.com/LeashNLather 
 

505 Saddle River Road 

Saddle Brook, NJ 07663 

http://www.tastefullysimple.com/
mailto:kittykayy2@yahoo.com
mailto:LeashNLather@gmail.com
http://www.facebook.com/LeashNLather

